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Regular Meeting 
May 12 2025 

7:00 p.m. 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Pat Showalter called the Council meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with  Council 

members present,  Scott Corsair, Jeff Werth, Mike Tyrell, and Bev Hall.  Others present 
were  City Superintendent Richard Hall and City Clerk Debbie LeDoux. Council member 
Cindy Fuentes-Ummel arrived at 7:05 p.m. Cory Romanowski arrived at 7:10 p.m. 

 
COMMUNICATIONS: There were no communications to share with the Council. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Scott Corsair moved to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Bev 

Hall.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 1. Code violations were discussed. It was noted that many yards are in need of being 

mowed. If properties are not mowed over the weekend, City Clerk will send out Notices 
of Violations to offenders. 

                              2. Updates to the City Code Book were discussed. Mike Tyrell moved to adopt 
Ordinance #328 adopting the codification of ordinances of the City of Bazine, KS. Cindy 
Fuentes-Ummel seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 

     3.  City Wide Clean-up was a success. Mike Tyrell moved to pay Mitch’s Trash 
Service $500 for their service. Bev Hall seconded. Motion carried unanimously. City 
Clerk will also print a thank you in the paper to all involved. 

      4. Street repair project was discussed. The major work is completed. Necessary 
adjustments or corrections will be made and repairs of any damages will also be 
addressed.  

 
NEW BUSINESS:  1. Mayor Showalter made the following nominations for the yearly 

appointment  of positions.   
Debbie LeDoux – City Clerk 
Tony Rues – City Attorney 
Ness County News – Official newspaper 
Farmers Bank & Trust – Official Bank 
Scott Corsair moved to accept the nominations. Jeff Werth seconded. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

        2. Scott Corsair made a motion to appoint Mike Tyrell as Council President,   
                        seconded by Jeff Werth. Motion carried unanimously.  Council President also sits   
                        on the Ness County Fire District #2-Bazine Board. 
                               3. Discussion was held regarding offering City Superintendent, Richard Hall,  
  a salary package. This will be discussed at a later date after the City Clerk has an 
                        opportunity to look into options for 401K/Retirement.  
   
  VOUCHERS: Scott Corsair moved to approve vouchers presented. Cindy Fuentes-Ummel seconded. 

Motion carried unanimously.    
 
   ADJOURNMENT: At 8:15 p.m., Cindy Fuentes-Ummel  moved to adjourn the meeting. Jeff Werth 

seconded. Motion carried unanimously.   
    
 
 


